VILLAGE OF SLEEPY HOLLOW MEETING OF AUGUST 3, 1964

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Sleepy Hollow was called to order at 8:00 PM by Floyd Falese, Village President.

Roll call was taken and answered as follows:

Laurence Knott - Absent
(reported present at 9:35)
Fred Cramer - Present
Rauland Fischer - Present

or the set pass

Arthur Lindeman - Absent Elmer Houlberg - Present Ronald Tessendorf - Present

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

A report was given on the cost of repairing the old truck and it was stated that \$800. would be the amount necessary. This would be enough to get it through the winter and use it as a snow plow. Mr. Fischer recommended that the Village obtain a truck from the State. Chief Sabatino reported that 30 trucks were currently available from the State. A possibility of renting a truck was discussed. It was decided that bids would be offered for renting or considering a new truck. Mr. Koesche indicated that a new truck should last ten years.

It was reported that badges and shirts were ordered for the police cadets. There was discussion that many fish were killed when the lakes were sprayed. Considerable discussion was held again on the Mark 60 homes. It was reported that stop orders were not issued as of this time. A check of \$56. however was forthcoming from the Second Federal Savings and Loan Assn. This is reimbursement for weed cutting on the Mark 60 property. It is anticipated that a check for second cutting would be coming in the future. Observers noted that appraisers were out checking the value of the Mark 60 homes.

Fred Cramer in the absence of the Village Treasurer Mr. Quigley, read the treasurers report. This was approved.

A discussion was held concerning the curfew. The curfew is 11:00 PM Sunday thru Thursday and 12:00 PM on Friday and Saturday. Chief Sabatino reported that there had been a crack down on curfew enforcement. Chief Sabatino also reported that traffic tickets will be received from the Courts shortly. Chief Sabatino said that scooters over 5 1/2 hp must be licensed and the driver of such a vehicle must have such a license.

Mr. Strass brought up the Levy of Taxes, Law 64-3. This motion was moved and adopted and passed unanimously.

Considerable discussion was held on the animal ordinance. Mr. Don Smith asked for a reconsideration of the present animal ordinance. He submitted a petition signed by members of Unit 10. Floyd Falese reported that the barn on Sleepy Hollow Road would soon be ready. The management of that facility had changed. Mr. Strass suggested that the discussion with Mr. Birr who is now housing a horse on his property be tabled for one month to revaluate the existing code. Mr. Vern Hanson suggested fogging of the area for the purpose of elimination of mosquitos. A discussion followed.

Mr. Houlberg moved and Mr. Fischer seconded that the meeting be adjourned. Motion was unanimously carried at 10:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted

Ronald P. Tessendorf

for Jerome Kessler-Village Clerk

SK